## Break in Water Main Floods Underpass



DELUGE: Water gushed from a broken main at Third Avenue North and flowed into Mercer Street this morning as pa-lice diverted traffic from the flooded in-tersection. A utility pole, a police cell-

box and a fire hydrant were enveloped at the point where the break occurred. The water flowed east in Mercer Street across Fifth Avenue North. The runoff emptied into the Mercer Street underpass.



UNDERPASS FLOODED: Construction equipment lay partly submerged in water today, in the Mercer Street underpass. The runoff from a broken water main emptied into the underpass from Mercer

Street, rear. Traffic in Aurore Avenue is visible above the underpass. Water Department employes were dispatched to pump out the water. The cause of the broken main was not learned immediately.

### Pavement In Mercer St. Buckled By Flood

A portion of Mercer Street became a river bed when a water main broke at Third Avenue North and Mercer Street at 8:15 o'clock this

water gushed from beneath both sides of Mercer and from under a parking strip on the north side of the street near the Civic Auditorium.

Equipment Submerged
Water flowed east in Mercer Street, partly flooding the
underpass under construction
at Aurora Avenue and Mercer Street. Some construction

er Street. Some construction equipment was, submerged. Water department em-ployes shut off valves con-trolling a 20-inch main and a 12-inch main in Mercer Street. The flow was stopped at 9 o'elock.

Pavement Undermined

Pavement at the intersec-tion where the break occurred was forced upward six to eight inches over a distance of about 75 feet. Police said the pavement was under-mined extensively. Traffic was diverted.

was diverted.

Water Department workmen were unable to determine
the cause of the break. A
spokesman said the break
could have been in either of the two water mains or in a branch to a fire hydrant. Workmen were dispatched

to pump water out of the underpass.

"Break in Water Main Floods Underpass: Pavement in Mercer St. Buckled by Flood," The Seattle Times, January 4, 1958, p. 1.

# Rosellini Sees '58 Start On 2nd Lake Span

Governor Rosellini predicted today that a start on construction of a second Lake Washington bridge would be made this year.

The governor told a luncheon of the Women's City Club in Seattle that the state intended "to progress as quickly as possible on a bridge at Evergreen Point."

The state proposed a plan to build a bridge at Evergreen Point as quickly as possible and later to construct a third bridge parallel to the Floating Bridge, putting tolls on all lake traffic.

The City of Seattle has opposed the plan and recently proposed that the second bridge be built between Sand Point and Kirkland.

Rosellini said that advances in highways and institutions would highlight his administration's program in 1958. He said work on the Tacoma-Seattle-Everett freeway would be extended and that work will begin on a Hood Canal bridge.

CUNNINGHAM'S COMMENT:

## Group's Rebuff to Metro Will Do Nothing to Speed Lake Span

—By ROSS CUNNINGHAM, Associate Editor, The Times

T seems very doubtful if the second Lake Washington bridge project snarlup was helped any by the Lake Bridge Users' Association taking a position in opposition to the Metro proposition which will be on the March [1] ballot.

The action by the association, of course, was vindictive—in retaliation for the opposition by Scattle municipal officials to the construction of a bridge on the Evergreen Point-Montiake route.

This perhaps should be pointed out in connection with the long bridge controversy. If Seattle officials have been stubborn in their insistence upon a Sand Point or parallelroute bridge, the Bridge Users' Association has been equally stubborn in its fight for an Evergreen Point bridge.

### No Concession by Either Side

There has been no "give" or compromise on the part of either side. Both groups have hung so tough in their insistence that they have their own ways that it has been impossible over the years to get started on a bridge, although there seems to be a growing consensus on both sides of the lake that the need for a new crossing is so great that a bridge should be built wherever one can be built.

The problem right now appears to be more one of HOW to finance a bridge rather than WHERE it is to be located.

The state's two-bridge package plan is not moving ahead and appears to be dead. Seattle officials are pushing a proposal for improvement of the present bridge, to be followed in a number of years by another toll-free bridge on the parallel route—but no one yet has suggested where the money for the present bridge improvements is to come from

### Long, Doubtful Shot in Dark

The Lake Bridge Users' Association's thinking that the bond market has improved enough to permit the financing of a toll bridge on the Evergreen Point route, without restoring tolls to the present bridge, seems to be a long and doubtful shot in the dark.

In this writer's view, it may be necessary to work up an entirely new approach to the financing of a second lake bridge. This might involve a combination use of toll revenues and tax funds. The tax funds might come from either county or state, or from a combination of both.

However, this much appears to be very clear: The co-operation of the state, city and county, either in a financing or a political operation, will be required to get the bridge project started.

Vindictive attitudes on the part of any of the groups concerned will not bring about the co-operative atmosphere needed to further the bridge project. Such attitudes tend to make the atmosphere even less favorable to a settlement of the long stalemate, and the problem of financing more difficult.

### Another Controversy Threatens

What appears to be happening is that the Metro proposal, the principal immediate aim of which is to clear up Lake Washington pollution, is getting into the same sort of hassie that has prevented construction of a lake dridge.

If this controversy gets cut of hand, as the lake bridge controversy has, we may be arguing ten years from nonwabout who is to blame for the loss of Lake Washington as a recreational asset.

"Group's Rebuff to Metro Will Do Nothing to Speed Lake Span," The Seattle Times, February 6, 1958, p. 8.

14 Chr Senttle Cimrs Monday, March 17, 1958

### Second-Lake-Bridge Fight Blocks Federal Approval of Freeway

By GENE HILLS

Unless a bridge is built north and Connecticut Street to the Control of the Control of the Street to the Control of the Control of the Street to the Control of the Control

handle traffic to and from with the freeway north of the lake bridges south of the business district.

Access Plan Submitted

The Highway Department said access plans for a major straffic interchange at Rocal moke Street, connecting the district and contend that an robridge, have been submitted in the Federal Bureau of Plans and Evergreen Point bridge pourblic Roads for approval.

The bureau, however, in the contend that an lake bridge way been submitted into the freeway with the interchange unless it is assured now that a lake bridge way plans, bowever, have will be built before 1975. The known all along that the freeway has been designed for a part of the nation's interstate that is being designed for a part of the nation's interstate that is being designed for a part of the nation's interstate that the freeway has been designed way is being designed for a prothend site.

Federal highway officials

That always has been and for the nation's more rederal highway officials.

That always has been and the business of the control of the nation's interstate the control of the nation's interstate the first of the nation's interstate the nation's interstate the first of the nation's interstate the natio

ligh way system, which, under federal law, is being designed for 1975 traffic. Federal highway officials already have indicated the visual not even approve construction of a section of the visual not even approve construction of a section of the visual not reversely over the site of a section of the controversy over the site of a section of Lake Washington bridge is settled.

If no northern bridge is to be built, there will be no need for a major Roanoke Street interchange. A relative wall be to decide now about the lake bridge first and of a bridge at interchange. A relative wall be suited to decide now about the lake bridge for a sund of a bridge at the freeway is in operation, have to reconstruct a major interchange when the lake-bridge decision, however, is not prompted by the interchange problem should.

The entire Seattle freeway is being designed with trafic flows to and from eight lances of Lake Washington bridging in the area of the existing Floating Bridge and a parallelspan) and a northern forling and a northern forling to the federal but and the federal but

lane bridge in mind.

Traffic surveys, detailed roadway and access-ramp designs and the federal bureau's approval of 12 lanes for the freeway all have been made under a plan that calls for three Lake Washington bridges whose traffic would leave and enter the freeway

"Second-Lake-Bridge Fight Blocks Federal Approval of Freeway," The Seattle Times, March 17, 1958, p. 14.

## Times Readers Have Their Say:

## 'Esthetic Crime' Committed on Franklin High

Editor, Tae Times:

A<sup>S</sup> an alumnus of Franklin High School, and as an Editor, The Times:

A architect, I wish to publicly protest the distilgure
Congressulations ment of the (formerly) most acautiful high school in

It was always a pleasure to pass by Franklin and to view it along the tree-lined boulevard from Rainier Washington bridge ("State

facade has been multilated and their chambers of comby an awkwardly propor. merce, have existently except its own, tioned and sorelated proto- pleaded for a bridge to be As a daily commuter to sion of the lower section, built where the state of Seattle, I can say there is The classic columns are Washington through its much greater interest in

the new work is offensively built-from Evergreen Point, bridge is located, inconsistent with the char- Only a smattering of citi- You should be compli-The result is extremely un-over 5 per cent at most— of the state's "reflexible" pleasant!

in breated in from of the bridge. building to the northwest, -CHARLES O, MORGAN, part ally obscuring the mass of the main building.

It is equally astitized and trapleasant in its location. coint, proportion and scale relationship to the main briding . .

CTOR STEINBRUECK 270 Dorffel Drive

### FOR EVERGREEN

Edgor, The Times:

Your editorial of August 23, "State Should Break Long Stalemate on Lake Bridge" has come before the Bridge Committee of the Kirkland Chamber of Com-

Among other things, your editorial is glaringly incorrect in stating that 2 great majority of motorists do not have any preference where the second Lake Washington Bridge is built.

Since 1953, the communi-

the sight of the building. An Redmond and other contigu- Times, August 23), esthetic crime has been com- ous incorporated and unin- It's hard to understand corporated areas, through why the state hasn't solved The beautiful western their municipal accomments the problem long ago, unless

has ever favored the Sand position in the lake-bridge A new gymnasium facility. Point bridge or the parallel. matter.

> Chairman, Roads and Bridges Committee. Kirkland Chamber of Commerce.

Congratulations on your forthright and revealing editorial on a second Lake Should Break Long Stale-Now, one wishes to avoid ties of Kirkland, Bellevue, mate on Lake Bridge, The

The classic columns are partially left above, pro- Legislature and the Toll WIEEN we get a bridge and whether we pay TOLLS than The pattern and color of mended the bridge to be there is in just where a

acter of the older building. 28% on the East Side-not mented for your revelation

-A. W. PRATT. 1611 106th Av. S. E., Bellevue.

<sup>&</sup>quot;Esthetic Crime' Committed on Franklin High," The Seattle Times, August 31, 1959, p. 8.

2 Che Scuttle Cimes Sunday, Soptember 6, 1959

## Lake Bridge: No Span in Sight After Six Years of Controversy

The proof long and the properties of the position for the properties of the position properties of a state of the position for the properties of the position for the properties of the position for the properties of the position for the position for the properties of the position for the properties of the position for the properties of the position for the posit

"Lake Bridge: No Span in Sight After Six Years of Controversy," The Seattle Times, September 6, 1959, p. 2.

## TIMES READERS HAVE THEIR SAY:

## Money Troubles Real Cause of Evergreen Delay

Editor, The Times:

YOUR editorial, "And Still No Bridge in Sight" in The Times of September 29, gives undeserved credit to this and other organizations opposing a second Lake Washington bridge on the Evergreen Point-Montlake route for having delayed its construction.

The fact is that no protests against building this span, instead of where the State Highway Commission's own engineers found the need to be the greatest, the parallel route, have had any effect whatever on state officialdom.

The reason the Evergreen Point bridge has not been built is that they have not yet found a way to finance it.

The DeLeuw-Cather report, for which the state paid some \$30,000, was swept under the carpet because it recommended the parallel route.

The opposition to the Evergreen Point route of Mayor Clinton, the City Planning Commission, the Municipal League, the Arboretum Foundation and numerous improvement and community clubs has been brushed aside.

Your editorial would indicate that The Times thinks it makes no difference where a new bridge is located as long as we get one.

But the site of the bridge could make a big difference to the home-owners of Montlake and North Broadway residential districts, and to the comprehensive, long-range city plan of the City Planning Commission.

These city officials, who are working for Seattle's

best interest, are deserving of better support.

They understand, as state officialdom at Olympia stubbornly refuses to acknowledge, that U. S. Highway 10 is Seattle's main highway link with the rest of the state and the nation, and that only a free parallel bridge will serve this growing traffic, which is not going to make a detour to pay a toll for crossing the lake at another point.

--CARL M. BALLARD, President, Citizens Parallel Bridge Association.

METRO COUNCIL Editor, The Times: It is most fitting as our

NOTES ON THE NEWS



"Wait'll Cape Canaveral gets a load of this!"

Metro Council begins its work, that public notice be taken of the part Seatte's two newspapers played in presenting the proposal to the voters.

You not only carried in your columns the routine news about the Council, and urged its adoption in your editorial pages. Your writers studied the plan and carried many educational articles on it so that our citizens could vote intelligently on this complicated question.

The new Metro plan will need careful study and intelligent and patient leadership from the members of the Metro Council to put the concept into operation.

We know our newspapers will continue their responsibility in keeping our citizens informed of its progress.

—GORDON S. CLINTON, Mayor.

"Times Readers Have Their Say: Money Troubles Real Cause of Evergreen Delay," *The Seattle Times*, October 3, 1958, p. 8.

2 The Grattle Times Sunday, October 20, 1957

### Second Lake Span No Nearer Realization Than Year Ago

A year ago foday the state green Point route, was walking impatiently for January 10—The Citizens an engineering report that Farallel Bridge Association was expected to pinpoint the toral formed to co-ordinate heat site for a second bridge the efforts of more than a carross take Washington.

The report was submitted Evergreen Point site, on schedule, but today the January 30—Gov, Albert issue still is far from settled. D. Rosellini, at a news control of the following the still is far from settled. D. Rosellini, at a news control of the following the following the following february 30—Gov, Albert issue still is far from settled. D. Rosellini, at a news control of the following february 30—Gov, Albert issue still is far from settled. D. Rosellini, at a news control of the following february 5—Mayor Gordon Flexing Bridge and those who S. Clinton said Seattle would favor a crossing from Ever oppose the Evergreen Jent on the Monthies district.

Here, is the see-sawing segment of the following following the following february 21—After between the developments in the debate, the State House of bridge issue for the past year. Representatives voted 74 to November 18—The state the debate, the State House of bridge issue for the past year. Representatives voted 74 to November 18—The state (below the following following the following f

Lake Washington bridge controversy by Alan Pratt, Times staff artist, which appeared in The Times a year ago, still is appropriate, (The

THEY CONCLUDE THAT THE MOST FEASIBLE PLACE TO BRIDGE LAKE WASHINGTON IS ACROSS TO GREEN LAKE, EM ? LAKE WASHINGTON ON AND ON AND ON: This sketch about the only change is that Snaqualmie Pass now is closed by a slide.! Little progress has been made in the past year toward settling the bridge issue. Several suggestions have been made for bridging the lake, but the major de-bate is between advocates of a soon parallel to the Floating Bridge and those who favor bridge between Evergreen Point and Union Bay.

"Second Lake Span No Nearer Realization Than Year Ago," The Seattle Times, October 20, 1957, p. 2.